
 
 

 

 

             Prayer Letter – January 2022 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
 

Thank you for the generous Christmas gifts, cards and notes.  All of your kindness to us is greatly 

appreciated.   
 

ALWAYS ON THE MOVE  
In 1990, I met a Brazilian pastor named Valcides, and over the 

years, I have been impressed with the fact that he always seems to 

be in a state of “Constant Motion”.   I have never found him to be 

without purpose.  He is always moving forward in his efforts to 

preach the Gospel in the hard to get to areas of the Amazon.   At 

this present time, he and his co-laborers are developing a new 

preaching point on the upper Jatapú River.  In March he will be 

traveling to the Maraú River to prepare the way for a team of 

Pastors to conduct a Seminar to train Christian Workers from 

among the “Sateré Maué Indigenous People”.  Please join us in 

praying for this faithful servant of the Lord who is always on the 

move for God’s glory.   

 

We strive to be always moving forward in our labor for the Lord, but sometimes, to 

reach our destination, it requires a lot of starting and stopping.  In any large South 

American city, full of heavy traffic, a motorist, has to stop and start his vehicle 

continuously. That is just par for the course, if you want to go from point A to point.  

We have discovered that planning, canceling and rescheduling mission trips is also 

par for the course these days.  By the grace of God, we are still plugging away, and 

moving forward for God’s glory.   
 

BRAZIL TRIP / PLANNED / CANCELED / RESCHEDULED 

A few weeks ago, I was all packed and ready for my trip to Urucará, Brazil, but 

I had to cancel at the last minute, because my Covid Test Results never arrived.  

When they finally did arrive, three days later, I tested positive for Covid.  I 

rescheduled my trip for February 24th.   
 

PERU TRIP / PLANNED / CANCELED / RESCHEDULED  

Back in May of 2020, I was scheduled to visit our missionaries in Lima, Peru, 

but I had to cancel because of the Covid Lockdowns.  This trip has been 

rescheduled for March the 25th, and I am looking forward to visiting with Joe 

and Joseph Kotvas, a father and son team, who are working together to reach 

the hearing and the deaf of Peru with the Gospel of Christ.  Please join us in praying for the Lord’s 

will to be done, as we continue to serve in Spanish-speaking South America.   
 

In Christ,    Email: bruceberry@mwbm.org/     Sending Church: 
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